
March 21, 2025 
 
The Eastman City Council met in a called meeting on the above date at 8:30 a.m.  The following 
members were present: Sebrina Williams, Graham Snyder, Debra Sheffield, and Mark Peacock.  Others 
present were City Manager Spencer Barron and City Clerk April Sheffield.  Department heads present 
were Jack White, Gerald Fordham, Wynnon Pittman, Rodney Harrell, Brandon Brisco, and Matt 
McDaniel. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Councilor Snyder. 
 
The agenda was approved on a motion by Councilor Peacock and seconded by Councilor Sheffield. 
 
APPROVE REPAIRS FOR WALMART WELL: 
The purpose of having a meeting called was to be able to proceed with an emergency repair to the 
Walmart well on Oak Street.  The 30-year-old pump has disintegrated.  The cost of the repair will be 
approximately $76,242.  Approval was needed to go ahead and proceed with the repair because if 
another well goes down, the city will not have enough water pumping to be sustainable. Councilor 
Williams asked if any of the other pumps were that old.  Legion Drive is the oldest well.  It was suggested 
to go ahead and start saving up in case something happens.  On a motion from Councilor Peacock and 
seconded by Councilor Williams, it was unanimously approved to proceed with the repair. 
 
On a motion from Councilor Peacock, a second from Councilor Sheffield, and a unanimous vote, the 
meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
_______________________________________              ________________________________________ 
CHAIRMAN                                                                                 CITY CLERK 


